Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

THURSDAY 8TH JUNE 2006
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL

Summary of Motions Passed:
(i)Taylor Street needs no standing signs re instated on one side of the street as it is now impossible for two cars to pass each other. To be referred to the Traffic Committee. 
Moved: B.Greenfield
Seconded: Sam Helpin
Passed unanimously.

The meeting opened at 7.30pm

Apologies: Mora Main, mayor

Police Report: 
Constable Fiona O’Brien presented maps of the three top crime areas in Waverley over the last three months. The most common times for malicious damage are shown as 5pm-1am and the most common times for stolen vehicles and robbery are 9pm-12pm. If a robbery has taken place contact police immediately on 000. Could people please volunteer to Constable O’Brien re drug re distribution day. Call Constable O’Brien on ph. 93699827. With noise issues always let the police know.

Minutes from last meeting: accepted as a true record of the event.
Moved: Sam Helpin
Seconded: Margaret Hope
Attendance as per attendance list.

Matters arising from the above: 
(i) On the corner of Bronte Road and Albion Street, one parking space has been removed to create better vision for pedestrians. A pedestrian island is still required as it is a dangerous and busy intersection. 
(ii) Flood lighting from power poles outside the golf shop (old post office) is a ‘compliance issue’.
(iii) St Catherine’s School car park; the DA is going before the DCC meeting on 27th June 2006. Bondi View will publish an article this month re opposition to the car park. It was suggested that the school needs a master plan for their overall development as this incremental development is intrusive to residents. The car park plan at present poses a danger to pedestrians on Bronte Road. In addition there are many schools in the area making the two peak hours of the day hazardous as there has been no mention of supervision of pedestrian and car access at these times. The development needs to be much more pedestrian friendly. Bronte Road is a major thoroughfare and the build up of traffic caused by slowing down and stopping at the entrance and exit to this proposed car park will disturb the traffic flow as well as endanger pedestrians. A traffic report on the area should also be done. 

Business Arising: 
(i) Kennard’s Hire; Kennard’s vehicles are double parking on Bronte Road and High Street. A DA passed in 1982 allegedly said that there should be 6 car spaces on the site. These are not available due to stock piling of materials. Opening hours should be between 7am and 4pm on week days and 8am and 4 pm on Sundays. Nicole to look into Das approved after 1992 regarding Kennard’s.
(ii) Sam Helpin’s knee injury is healing. He has had a response from Council who are prepared to help with medical expenses. The uneven foot path in Charing Cross has been fixed.

Development Applications of interest: 
Margaret Hope is compiling a “How to Do” list for responding to DAs.

Report from Access Committee:
People are finding it difficult to hear at Council Meetings.

General Business: 
(i) There is a dog which has a ferocious bark at 348 Bronte Road “holding the neighbourhood to ransom”. A letter to the ranger asking for a letter of reply was recommended.
(ii) Sam Helpin has compiled a “Guide to the Prevention of Rat and Mice Infestation”.
(iii) In Wiley Street there is a no standing sign on the western side of the street where there is a large tree. This sign could be moved down as this corner (Victoria and Wiley) is a blind corner. Cars parked at 45 degrees to the footpath stick out too far and the double lines are not effective.
(iv) Thanks to Tony Reed for his work on Graffiti Management Policy. Also could court order offenders be directed to remove graffiti supervised by sessional superintendents? Nicole to follow up.

Meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Next meeting 10 August

 

